
§ģǈǈϓàĿŬŌņǜƇŌ 
 

   Saturday          4:30 pm 
   Sunday          11:00 am 
   Weekday: Tuesday & Friday          8:15 am 
   ReconciliationɁSaturdays        3:00-4:00 pm 
   ReconciliationɁFirst Friday     9:00--9:30 am 
        (and Adoration) 
 
Contact Us 
 

   Parish Oʛce   (513) 531-3164 
   5935 Pandora Ave.   Cincinnati, OH  45213 
   parish@nativity-cincinnati.org 
 
   SchoolɁGrades K-8  (513) 458-6767 
   school@nativity-cincinnati.org 
 
   St. Vincent de Paul (513) 531-0283 
 

 
Marriage 
 

Please contact the Parish Oʛce at least six months 
prior to desired date to schedule a meeting with the 
Pastor 
 
 
Mobile Devices 
 

Please turn oϜ all mobile devices upon entering the 
church.  Thank you! 

Parish StaϜ 
 

Fr. Eric Roush-Pastor 
Fr. Tom DiFolco-Parochial Administrator  
Mrs. Sharon Kindell-Executive Assistant to the Pastor 
Mr. Rudy Gruenke ϥV-Systems & Special Projects 
Sr. Janet Schneider, CDP-DRE/Pastoral Associate 
Mr. John Puljanowski-Accounts Manager 
Mrs. Julie Abraham-Development Director 
Mr. Thomas Franklin-Music Ministry 
Mr. Dave Arbogast-Principal 
Mrs. Claudia Kimura-School Secretary 
Mrs. Mary Lennard-Catechesis of the Good Shepherd 

 
 
Baptism 
 

Please contact the Parish Oʛce to schedule a Baptism.  
There are no baptisms during Lent. Attendance at the 
preparation program is required before a ɲrst childɅs 
Baptism.  To sign up for the Baptism Program please 
contact Sr. Janet Schneider. 
 
 
Hearing Enhancement Equipment 
 

Hearing enhancement equipment is available to help 
you hear the service.  An usher would be happy to 
assist you.  Please return the unit after the service. 

We hope you will ɲnd a place of comfort, consolation and encouragement; a place where you will meet Christ in 
a community of faithful and they will ɲnd Christ in you.  ϥf you have any questions about Nativity, please contact 
any of the staϜ below and they will be glad to help. 

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ bŀǝǾƛǘȅΗ 

§ģǀĿŬϓ͊Ψϓ̓̈́ͅͅ 



íŬűǈϓČŌŌƄϓģǔϓ©ģǔűǳűǔǺ 
 

Sunday, March 7, 2021 

    11:00am  MassɎɎɎɎɎɎ...Church 
        

Monday, March 8 

      7:00pm    St. Vincent de Paul MtgɁVirtual (Zoom) 
      

 

Tuesday, March 9 

       8:15am      MassɎɎɎɎɎɎɎɎ.Church 
                

Wednesday, March 10 

       9:30am    Wednesday Wonderings  Ɂ Virtual  
       

Thursday, March 11 

     9:30am    Catechesis of Good Shepherd Ɂ POB 

     4:30pm    Catechesis - BOW Ɂ PO 

     7:00-8:00pm    Confessions Ɂ Nativity 
     

Friday, March 12 

     8:15am     MassɎɎɎɎɎɎ.Church 
             

Saturday, March 13 

    3:00pm     ConfessionɎɎ...Day Chapel Ɂ PO 

                                (until 4:00pm) 

    4:30pm     MassɎɎɎɎɎɎ..Church 
 

POɁParish Oʛce  

POBɁParish Oʛce Basement 

§űƑűǈǔŌǀϓàĿŬŌņǜƇŌ 
 

Saturday    4:30 pm   March 13 
 

Lectors    Martha Fuller, Ed Smith 
 

Sunday    11:00 am    March 14 
 

Lectors    Patti Newberry, Patrick Jennings 

Sunday, March 7, 2021 

    11:00am  Ɂ   For the People                  
 

Tuesday, March 9 

    8:15am Ɂ John T. & Johanna OɅBrian     
 

Friday, March 12 

     8:15am  Ɂ  Harold Abner 

                          Anniversary Memorial 
 

Saturday, March 13 

    4:30pm  Ɂ    For the People     
 

Sunday, March 14                      

    11:00am Ɂ   Richard Baumgartner                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

àűĿƄϓЏϓàŬǜǔ-űƑǈ 
Bill Bach 

Reid Baumgartner 

Liz Bellew 

Mary Jo Beresford 

Dottie Brinker 

Eugene Carlson 

Kathy Chalɲn 

Barbara Cottrell 

Diana DeRhodes 

Declan Donovan 

Stella Evans 

Barry Funk 

Barbara ϥaciofano 

Jim Kaufman 

Fr. Ray Kellerman 

Mary Sue Loftus 

Al/Mary Lou Matre 

Mary McErlane 

Gretchen Niswonger 

Mary Anne & Tom Phalen 

Ron Rulon 

Sr. Joan Schimian 

Debbie Schneider 

Maureen Sullivan 

Carl Udry 

Bob Valerius 

Jan Weaver 

 

Friends & Family 
William Baker 

Mark Behring 

Sally Bowron 

Aaron Bradford 

Evie Cain 

Sheila Caldwell 

Rosie Dechering 

James Doolittle 

Bob Finn 

Rick Holtz 

John Mack 

Doug Martin 

Bob Mitchell 

Greg Morley 

David Palmer 

Holly Rough 

Susan Shakelford 

Mary Ellen Spaite 

Mike Tebbe 

Mary Williams 

Craig Wrober 

 

 

tƭŜŀǎŜ  

tǊŀȅ 



 a!w/I тΣ нлнм 

²ǜǀϓàǔŌǴģǀņǈŬűƽ 
Church OϜerings  February 28, 2021   Fiscal YTD       

Regular Collection                5,137.00  216,663.77 

School Support         25.00          7,401.00             

Online Collection             10,796.00 141,452.39 

Total OϜerings                           15,958.00 365,517.16       

Budget               10,900.00   396,500.00   

Over/Under Budget               5,058.00 (30,982.84)               
  

Nativity Parish is dependent upon regular donations to help pay expenses associated with the day-to-day        
operation of the parish and its programs. An online recurring donation allows you to make regular contributions 
to Nativity Parish even when youɅre not here, and allows Nativity to better budget for the year. ϥf youɅve already 
signed up for a recurring donation, thank you!  ϥf not, please consider signing up at https://
sundaycollection.nativity-cincinnati.org click on Recurring Donation and indicate the amount, frequency and  
payment type.  Your regular participation in supporting NativityɅs ministries matters! For information, contact  
Julie Abraham, Director of Development, at julie.abraham@nativity-cincinnati.org or 513-531-3164. 
 
 

*ϥf you would like a statement of your total contributions for 2020, please 
contact the Parish Oʛce and we will be happy to send you a copy. 

ψ9ǜűƇņűƑťϓ²ǜǀϓ:ƚƏƏǜƑűǔǺωϓ̓̓ͅͅ-̓̈́ͅͅϓƑƑǜģƇϓ^ǜƑņϓŬģǈϓǀŌģĿŬŌņϓ͉͋ЋϓƚŤϓűǔǈϓ
Ϝ̈́̓̓Ψ̓̓̓ϓťƚģƇΪΪΪ 
Many thanks to the 112 Nativity families who collectively contributed $86,000 to the 
ɈBuilding Our Communityɉ Annual Fund. The Nativity Annual Fund is the primary source of 
funding for capital expenditures in our school and church. Your contribution to this yearɅs 
annual fund will help provide a COVϥD Relief Fund to pay for unexpected expenses in 
school; live-streaming in the church; a ɲre detection system in the parish oʛce building; 
tuition aid for school families; and assistance to our local neighbors in need. ϥf youɅve not 
yet contributed to the annual fund, please consider making a donation to help us reach our 
$100,000 goal. To donate please go to https://nativity-cincinnati.weshareonline.org/
AnnualFund or make a check out to Nativity Annual Fund, and mail it to Nativity, 5935    
Pandora Avenue, Cincinnati, OH 45213. For more information, contact annual fund chair, 
Jason Moser at  Jason.moser@fmr.com  Thank you for your continued support of Nativity! 

̓̈́ͅͅϓ: íf²~k:ϓ§k©kàíØkGàϓϓ ÕÕG ~ϓϓκ:§ λϓϓ 

Archbishop Schnurr sends his thanks to everyone from Nativity Parish who has supported the 2021 Catholic 

Ministries Appeal. ϥf you have not yet made your pledge, please consider doing so to help these very important 

ministries. For additional information or to donate online, please visit www.AOCstewardship.org  Thank You! 

https://sundaycolletion.nativity-cincinnati.org
https://sundaycolletion.nativity-cincinnati.org
mailto:julie.abraham@nativity-cincinnati.org
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fnativity-cincinnati.weshareonline.org%2FAnnualFund%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR35ZRyWDi1d4Y65TYTKX5xwPuIot-e_e5lO9GS4qfjbc_EBSArk0oYzZj0&h=AT3B2QsbWJKcfbXVsKcJRACfyAEsT-OO7FxdCxn0LCiRZTlciHtsGnrVf2iLG-xyxyU7iUd2K2IO2x74qd_lVSGS
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fnativity-cincinnati.weshareonline.org%2FAnnualFund%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR35ZRyWDi1d4Y65TYTKX5xwPuIot-e_e5lO9GS4qfjbc_EBSArk0oYzZj0&h=AT3B2QsbWJKcfbXVsKcJRACfyAEsT-OO7FxdCxn0LCiRZTlciHtsGnrVf2iLG-xyxyU7iUd2K2IO2x74qd_lVSGS
mailto:Jason.moser@fmr.com


~ŌƑǔŌƑϓÕǀƚťǀģƏΧϓéŧŇηßŇĞƺĺŧϓ 
 

The entire seven-part series is available to Nativity Parish.  To watch The Search: Episode Three: Go to NativityɅs 
home page and follow the directions to view the video and participate in the group  discussion.  ϥf you cannot 
make it each week, please come when you can. Please email Sr. Janet, janet.schneider@nativity-cincinnati.org 
stating when you plan to attend, or if you should have any questions. Lent is the perfect time to take a fresh look 
at your faith.  The Search will help you do that.  A  trailer for the video is also on the Nativity web homepage. 

ϓ~ŌƑǔŌƑϓzƚǜǀƑŌǺϓǔŬǀƚǜťŬϓ9ƇģĿƄϓfűǈǔƚǀǺϓűƑϓØǜǀģƇϓ²Ŭűƚ 
 

The Catholic Rural Life Conferences and Anti-Racism Task Force of the Archdiocese of Cincinnati Social Action 
Oʛce invite you to join us for a series of three presentations looking at three unique aspects of African American 
history in southwestern Ohio. The talks will operate independently so attendees can join for the whole series or 
simply the one or two that work for their schedules. All talks will take place over Zoom. 
 

Thursday, March 11, 7:00pm 
Gist CommunitiesɁSettlements of Freed Slaves - How They Worked and Continue Today 
Presenters: Neil Snarr, Professor Emeritus at Wilmington College, & Peggy Mills Warner, 7th generation descendent of the 
Gist Community in Brown County 
https://catholiccincinnati.zoom.us/j/97172384968 

We could really use a few people who are 
able and willing to serve as sacristan for 
our liturgies. This simple ministry involves 
lighting the candles at the shrines and in 
the sanctuary and bringing the sacred   
vessels out to the credence table. ϥtɅs   
helpful to be at church about 15 minutes 
before Mass to do this. ϥf you are able to 
help out a few times a month, please call 
Sr. Janet or Sharon at 531-3164.  

Do you sometimes wonder what you can do to enter into what happens at Mass 

on the LordɅs Day better? To prepare better for the celebration of the Eucharist? 

HereɅs an idea: join Father Tom and fellow parishioners for a virtual Bible Study. 

We spend time in prayer, reɳection, and conversation about the upcoming Bible 

readings. Everyone is welcome to attend. We will meet on the following 

Wednesdays: March 10 and 17 at 12:00 noon. Please RSVP to the Parish Oʛce  at 

563-6377, or to Tom Giordano at tom@saintmichaelchurch.net, and we will send 

you the online meeting information.  (This is Fr. Tom DiFolco, who is ɲlling in 

at Nativity and Holy Trinity while  Fr. Eric is on a three month sabbatical.)  

¢ƘŜ [ŜƴǘŜƴ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ōŜƎŀƴ ǿƛǘƘ  
!ǎƘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ŀ Řŀȅ    
ƻŦ   ŀōǎǝƴŜƴŎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ƳŜŀǘ ŀƴŘ  
ŀƭǎƻ ŀ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ŦŀǎǝƴƎΦΦΦ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎΣ    
ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀ ǎƛƴƎƭŜ Ŧǳƭƭ ƳŜŀƭΦ ¢ƘŜ 
CǊƛŘŀȅǎ ƻŦ [Ŝƴǘ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ Řŀȅǎ ƻŦ 
ŀōǎǝƴŜƴŎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ƳŜŀǘΦ ¢ƘŜ ƭŀǿ    
ƻŦ ŀōǎǝƴŜƴŎŜ ƛǎ ƛƴǘŜƴŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ 
/ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎǎ мп ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƻƭŘŜǊΤ  

ǿƘƛƭŜ ŦŀǎǝƴƎ ƛǎ ƛƴǘŜƴŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŀƎŜǎ ƻŦ му 
ŀƴŘ рфΦ ¢ƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŦŀƛƭǳǊŜ ǘƻ ƻōǎŜǊǾŜ 
ŀƴ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ǇŜƴŀƴŎŜ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎƭȅ 
ǿǊƻƴƎΦ IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ǘƘŜ ƻōƭƛƎŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ ƻōǎŜǊǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ ŦƻǊƳ ƻŦ 
ǇŜƴŀƴŎŜ ƛǎ ŀ ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎ ƻƴŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ƛƎƴƻǊŜŘΦ tŜƻǇƭŜ 
ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ Řƻ ƳƻǊŜ ǊŀǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ƭŜǎǎΦ Cŀǎǘ ŀƴŘ 
ŀōǎǝƴŜƴŎŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅǎ ǇǊŜǎŎǊƛōŜŘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ŀ 
ƳƛƴƛƳǳƳ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘǎΩ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƻ ǇŜƴŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ         
ŎƻƴǾŜǊǎƛƻƴΦ 

 

FOR THOSE WHO WOULD PREFER TO RECEϥVE COMMUNϥON ON 
THE TONGUE, YOU MAY NOW DO SO. WE ASK ONLY THAT YOU 
WAϥT UNTϥL THE END WHEN EVERYONE ELSE HAS RECEϥVED     
COMMUNϥON, AND THEN GO ONLY TO FR. TOM.          

THANK YOU!

mailto:janet.schneider@nativity-cincinnati.org
mailto:tom@saintmichaelchurch.net


 

ÕģǀƄűƑǈƚƑϋǈϓAűǈŌģǈŌϓ
àǜƽƽƚǀǔϓ_ǀƚǜƽϓ meets via 

ZOOM on the 3rd Monday 

of the month.  The next 

meeting is scheduled for 

Monday, March 15th  at 7:00pm.          

For more information please contact 

Cheryl Weisgerber at: 

cherylmweisgerber@gmail.com or call  

513-731-9272. 

ϥn an eϜort to keep our faith community safe 
and healthy, we are  inviting  parishioners to  
purchase their own personal copies of the 
ɈBreaking Breadɉ Missal for use at home or in 
church. Bring it with you to Mass and take it 
home with you after each Mass. To purchase 
your copy, please call or stop by the parish 
oʛce to make arrangements for pickup. Cost 
is now just $5 per Missal. 

 

Communion Procession:   
 

Nine months ago when 
we studied the changes 
needed as a result of the 
pandemic we decided on 
the following plan:  There 
are two Communion   
Ministers, the pastor and 
one other. The pastor   
begins at the middle aisle 
distributing Communion 
to those who sit on the 
right side as you face the 
altar. He then moves    
toward the right side (cry 

room) and distributes to those sitting there. Simultaneously 
the other minister begins on the far left side (near Mary 
shrine) and moves from there to the middle aisle to           
distribute to the people who are seated on the left side of 
the main aisle. This plan helps us keep social distancing.   
Volunteers distribute hand sanitizer as people come out of 
their pews.  

 

Easter Baptisms:  We have six children 

who will be baptized this year, two at the 

Easter Vigil and four on the Sunday after 

Easter. Please pray for Soɲa, Michael, 

Caylean, Clive, Hazel and Oscar as they     

prepare for their Baptism and First           

Communion.  

 

 

 

 

 

MATTHEW 25: MϥNϥSTRϥES Ɂ Thank you 

for your support! NativityɅs recent gift of 

$228 on 2/4/2021 will make an incredible 

impact on the lives of those we serve.  

Your generosity and support of our    

mission is truly a blessing to so many! 

The Archdiocese of Cincinnati would like to thank 

Nativity of Our Lord Parish for their support of the 

Retirement Fund for Religious. Your contributions of 

$2,761.34 is greatly appreciated! Fewer members 

entering most communities make this collection all 

the more important for caring for the retired and 

older members. There are fewer members in         

remunerative ministries. The inɲrmed and elderly 

serve all of us through their prayer and suϜering. 

These members often show us how to live and how 

to die. ϥn our society, there is real value to the       

witness of our care of the aged members.          

Thank you for your generosity to this collection! 



Beacons of Light 
 
Beacons of Light will be a unique experience of pastoral planning for the Archdiocese of Cincinnati. 
There are two essential elements of the process, which will take place simultaneously and will lead us 
to move from maintenance to mission, from surviving to thriving. 
 
Strategic Planning: involves data gathering, analysis, and the identiɲcation of the best possible parish 
groupings throughout the Archdiocese. Pastoral Planning: includes meetings and processes through 
which parish leaders will discern the shape of parish life for their grouping and create a pastoral plan 
for the future. 
 
WhatɅs Next? 
Prayer and PlanningɁWe invite you to join us in prayer as we enter into this new phase of pastoral 
planning. Monthly prayer and reɳection resources, as well as updates on the process, will be available 
at www.catholicaoc.org/beacons 

http://www.catholicaoc.org/beacons



